
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 9 December 2019  

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

As we come to the end of the Autumn term and reflect 

back on what has been an exciting and busy period, I would 

like to thank you all for your ongoing support of Fullbrook 

students and staff and to wish you all a very happy and 

peaceful Christmas. 

“The world needs less heat and more light. It needs 

less of the heat of anger, revenge, retaliation, and 

more of the light of ideas, faith, courage, aspiration, 

joy, love and hope.”— Wilfred Peterson 

FULLBROOK STUDENTS HAVE THEIR SAY! 

Yesterday, as the nation went to the polls, Fullbrook students had their 

own opportunity to share their views on who they felt should be the 

party to lead our country for the next 5 years. The turnout was fantastic, 

and it was great to see so many wanting to make their vote count.  

By the time you receive this newsletter there is likely to be a clear 

indication of the outcome for our country, but I am delighted to reveal 

the result of the Fullbrook vote. With 581 votes cast, it was a Labour 

victory with 27.3% of the ballot, Conservative in close second with 23.7% 

followed by the Liberal Democrats with 20.4%.  

Sadly we weren’t able to predict the outcome for the General Election, 

but it certainly was fascinating insight into the political opinions our 

students are starting to develop. 

FULLBROOK CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

Don’t forget our Christmas Concert takes place on Monday 16 

December at 6:30pm in the main school hall. Everyone is welcome to join 

us for festive performances from Fullbrook musicians & singers. There will 

also be refreshments available. If you haven’t already purchased tickets, 

you will be able to pay on the door.  Adults - £4 and Concessions - £2, 

with all proceeds from the event going to the Fullbrook Music 

Department. 

FULLBROOK 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Over the festive period, the 

Fullbrook Uniform Shop opening 

hours will be operate the following 

restricted opening hours. 

Wednesday                              

11 December 2019           

3:15pm – 4:15pm 

Sat 14 December 2019   

10:00am – 12:00pm 

THEN CLOSED UNTIL 

Sat 4 January 2020         

10:00am – 12:00pm 

Weds 8 January 2020       

3:15pm – 4:15pm 

We will share further details of the 

Spring term opening hours when we 

return from the Christmas break. 

 

 

 



FULLBROOK’S ART DEPARTMENT NEEDS YOUR HELP! 

If you are upgrading your hairdryer or tea towels this Christmas, please could 

the Art Department have your old ones? We are very low on hairdryers 

(which are very useful when speeding up the drying process of artworks) and 

we would love a stock of tea towels to help dry hands and equipment. 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Word of the Cycle, which we will be incorporating into discussions 

during lessons and tutor time with students, is below. We would be grateful 

if you could continue to support this by using the word in conversation at 

home.  

REFLECTIVE (adjective): Relating to or characterized by deep thought; 

thoughtful. 

Example: Students and staff were being very reflective at the end of the 

first term. 

LES MISÉRABLES REHEARSALS W/C 16 DECEMBER  

Please see page 3 of the newsletter for next week’s rehearsal schedule and 

any important notices from Miss Lawrence. 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

It is school policy not to authorize any absence for holiday taken in 

term time. If parents/carers take their child out of school without 

authorization they will be liable to receive penalty notices. Currently 

the amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 payable within 21 

days, rising to £120.00 if paid within 21-28 days. If the penalty notice 

is not paid within 28 days, the Local Authority will consider a 

prosecution in the Magistrates Court.  

Please note that penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child, 

so a family with 2 parents/carers and 2 children will receive 4 penalty 

notices. A full explanation is attached to this newsletter and can be 

found in the attendance policy on our website.  

  

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

  

Monday 16 December 6:30pm Fullbrook Christmas Concert 

Wednesday 18 December 12:30pm End of Term (early close for students) 

Monday 6 January   INSET Day 

Tuesday 7 January   Beginning of term – all students in school 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 

Facebook & Twitter pages. 
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